
FACULTY AFFAIRS COMMITTEE

       REPORT OF MEETING HELD JANUARY 29, 2007


The Faculty Affairs Committee met on January 29, 2007, to continue our review of the Faculty Evaluation Document and the revisions received from the Faculty Affairs Committee in Westchester.  We decided to table our discussion of this document not only because it was not clear if we had the most recent version, but also because we felt it was more important to use our meeting time to discuss the current financial crisis at Pace.  Our discussions of this most disturbing situation resulted in the following resolutions that we would like to present for discussion and approval by Faculty Council:

1. We request that the Pace University administration present to the faculty a written, three-year financial plan that will address the needs of the university.  We ask that this document be submitted prior to March 1, 2007, as we have been informed that in March the administration will present a budget to the Board of Trustees.

2. Starting this year, and each year following, the faculty would like to have the opportunity to review the university budget no less than two weeks before it is submitted to the Board of Trustees.  We would like to have faculty input on this critical plan, and we believe an appropriate forum for such a discussion would be our Faculty Council meeting.

3. We would like to review a written version of the McGuire report that was submitted last semester regarding our financial dilemma.

4.  We request a special meeting in February of the Faculty Council, preferably a Joint Faculty Council meeting, that will be devoted to the discussion of the budget and current financial crisis at Pace.  

5. The faculty should have the opportunity to speak with the outside financial consultants that have been hired to review our current situation.

6. We request of the administration a timetable for the budget process.

Respectfully submitted,

Susan P. Berardini

